





Commissioner Adair noted that despite Oregon'’s high rate of taxes, Oregon ranks
last in areas such as youth education and psychiatric care. Additionally, Oregon
ranks at the top for the highest number of state employees per capita.

. Review Bill Tracker Report by Department

Erik Kropp discussed HB 5011, which provides $880 million for affordable housing in
Oregon. This breaks down to $700 million for affordable rental housing, $100
million for home ownership and $80 million for permanent supportive housing. The
funding mechanism is general obligation bonds, and the bill is currently in Ways and
Means. This bill is supported by the League of Oregon Cities (LOC).

Riggs highlighted the related Policy Option Package (POP 501), which calls for $217
million in shelter funding.

Riggs noted that federal housing programs are being cut, which leads to further
uncertainty. An example is that J Bar ) Youth Services has received substantially
lower funding for youth houselessness. Commissioner Chang emphasized that this
funding is essential to stabilize or lower the numbers of houseless individuals.
Commissioner Adair said that houselessness is a complex issue, correlated with
substance use and mental iliness. She provided data on affordable apartment rental
vacancies in the area. Discussion ensued regarding rental affordability.

For Board Consideration, a letter to Ways and Means for Oregon Judicial
Department (O)D) funding for the Law Library was brought forward by Erik Kropp.
The request is to add the County’s logo onto the letter, which was drafted by
Washington County. Law Library funding comes from court filing fees, and
Deschutes County contracts with Deschutes Public Library for the Law Library.
Neither Commissioner Chang nor Commissioner Adair were supportive and would
rather OJD prioritize their funding for other important issues.

Responding to Commissioner Adair, Riggs reported that dental care bill HB 2597 still
has life with bipartisan support.

Holly Harris is concerned about IMPACTS grant funding for behavioral health, as well
as deflection funding from the Criminal justice Commission (CJC).

Riggs welcomed input in the form of reminder letters to target legislators and
committees. It was determined that a high-level one-page letter will be prepared by
staff, attached to the County’s written testimony related to IMPACTS, CJC, and
community corrections. Riggs will work with Patterson on this letter, to be drafted
and routed for signatures by Monday.



Riggs added that reminding Ways and Means that strategically spending money
saves communities money in the long run. Commissioner Chang concurred, stating
it is difficult to advocate for prevention.

Commissioner Adair reminded that she secured $15 million in state funding for the
courthouse expansion project.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, May 23
at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Vice Chair Adair adjourned the meeting at 8:44 a.m.



